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September 7, 2022

Nicole Garcia

Queens Borough Commissioner

NYC Department of Transportation
120-55 Queens Boulevard, Room 285
Kew Gardens, NY 11424

RE: Request for a Feasibility Study for Safety Improvements and Traffic Calming Measures on 39"
Avenue between Woodside Avenue to 58" Street

Dear Commissioner Garcia:

At the September 6, 2022, meeting of the Transportation Committee, a motion was made and seconded
to request a feasibility study for safety improvements and traffic calming measures on 39" Avenue
between Woodside Avenue to 53" Street and each of the crossings in between these streets. All were
in favor of the motion by a show of hands with none opposed and no abstentions.

Members of the Transportation Committee discussed this location as being a dangerous crossing for
school children that attend the local school in the area. As there are narrow sidewalks, it is increasingly
difficult for pedestrians to navigate crossing the street due to motorists speeding through the area and
not obeying traffic rules.

Community Board 2 respectfully requests, and strongly urges, the NYC Department of Transportation to
conduct a feasibility study on 39" Avenue between Woodside Avenue to 58" Street and the crossings in
between these streets for safety improvements and traffic calming measures to ensure the overall
safety of the public, especially our school children.

Thank you for your consideration of this request and we look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Débra Markel Kleﬁ{ert
District Manager
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